MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

April 8, 2019
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on April 8, 2019 and called to order by Chairman Maieli at 7:10 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y., with the following present:

Chairman





Tony Maieli

Commissioner




Bart Gugel

Commissioner




Keith Miller
Commissioner




Pete Peluso
Chief






Tom Quagliara

1st Asst. Chief




Frank Russo


2nd Asst. Chief




Walter Redwood

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino


Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Maieli
Warrants and claims in the amount of $19,681.56; 1 check have been reviewed, approved and paid.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Gugel with all in favor.

Motion to approve previous minutes dated March 25, 2019 made by Comm. Gugel seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

3/25/19
Correspondence:

· Request received for cleaning supplies to be purchased for the annual truck clean ups.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Gugel with all in favor.
· Letter received from Chief advising Douglas Rulon has met the qualifications on 3-6-1 & 3-6-2.  Board approved.
4/8/19

Chief Quagliara:

· Held a discussion regarding Theresa Bellafiore email access. Chairman Maieli advised a discussion will be held and will have answer by next meeting.

1st Asst. Chief Russo:

· Requested a voucher for Yaphank Drill NTE $150.00 for 4/15/19.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Miller with all in favor.
· April Training

· • 4th Islip Town Fire Marshal presentation

· • 10th commercial forcible entry

· • 15th SCFA Taxpayer, please be at HQ by 18:30

· • 17th DEUS, second session 

· • 24th master streams

· • May 1 - 368 / Wildland FF operations

· SCFA

· • Sunday double header May 5 , low rise commercial fires and LP gas

· Target solutions

· • Accounts have been created

· • Mail-merge email notification in progress

· • Starting to enter the past training that’s occurred 2019

· • My CO meter has expired, turned in

· • When new TIC received please provide one and documentation so we can develop in service training

· • Member mailboxes not accessible for 2 weeks.  Work that was in progress has been interrupted and other accounts made unmanageable

2nd Asst. Chief Redwood:

· Held a discussion regarding Executive Board Meeting, printouts back on the truck house floor, mobile module, computer data terminal.  Comm. Gugel advised to put in request and will add into next year’s budget.

Comm. Gugel held a discussion with Chief Russo requesting information so research can be compiled by District Clerk Frank Cuoco so that members can receive route, property information, etc.

Comm. Peluso:

· Held a discussion regarding new CO meters.  Advised we have 3 quotes.  Motion to approve the purchase of single use CO meters NTE $600.00 from PK Safety Supply made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Gugel with all in favor.
· Advised SDS booked have been mounted.

· Advised the basement project is ongoing.

Comm. Peluso cont.

· Held a discussion with Chief Russo regarding Lexipol status.  Any additional updates?

· Advised Thermal Imaging Camera purchase will be completed after the 25th of April when Permissive Referendum expires.

Comm. Miller:

· Nothing to add at this time

Comm. Gugel:

· Held a discussion regarding uniforms moving forward.  Will know more on budget line item when invoices are paid for bunker gear.
· Advised alterations should be provided by Joy Cleaners moving forward.

Comm. Maieli:

· Advised we are in receipt of District Diesel Fuel Report for the month of March 2019.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded Comm. Gugel with all in favor.

· Advised we are in receipt of Department Points and Service Awards Points for period ending 3/31/19.

· Handed a copy of Member Entitlement sheet to each Chief for their records.
· Handed to Chief Quagliara statement of benefits for each member as of 1/1/2019.
· Held a discussion with Chief as to the status of 3 members needing updated physicals.  Chief advised they are in progress.

· Installation Dinner status? Chief advised it’s scheduled for June 8th.  Invitations will be sent shortly. Chief Quagliara inquired about bus transportation to and from dinner.
Chief Redwood advised new protocol in place for regular rig checks.  Monthly run sheets, weekly rig inspections.

Comm. Peluso held a discussion regarding taking care of apparatus.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:45 p.m. made by Comm. Chimirri seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino

District Secretary
